From: Bertetto, John A. [mailto:John.Bertetto@chicagopolice.org] 
Sent: Monday, May 14, 2018 8:19 AM
To: Steve Berlin
Cc: William Hardy; Christoph Kennedy
Subject: Re: Request for BoE Approval for Travel

Mr. Berlin:

As requested, this email is sent to you upon my return. I did attend the Advanced Social Network Analysis for Law Enforcement Symposium on behalf of the Chicago Police Department, arriving 06May18, attending the symposium 07-11May18, and departing 11May18. I was a presenter at this symposium on 08May18 and participated in two (2) discussion panels on 10May18. No gifts or "swag" were offered or accepted. Expenses, including air fare and lodging, was paid for by the Naval Postgraduate School's CORE Lab, who hosted the event.

John A. Bertetto
Gang Investigation Division
Chicago Police Department

